Brazil – The Throup Family

João Pessoa, Brazil: February – March 2010

Dear friends,

Tamara and I send you our warm, summer, 34 degree Celsius, Brazilian greetings!

There are, in theory, just 7 weeks before Rebekah Throup is born! We thank God that she’s doing well. The Lord has answered our prayers and suddenly Tamara is very busy: not only is she pregnant, she has just started work! It has all been quite hectic, but, thankfully, maternity leave begins at the end of the month.

As for me, (Marcus) to prepare for the long term contribution I hope to make to theological education, last October I began a doctorate in New Testament studies via the University of Nottingham. This part time PhD requires 20 hours study a week, and links in well with the New Testament modules I’m teaching in the Anglican college this term. Additionally, I have several preaching opportunities, and continue mentoring young leaders/ordinands. In spite of our comings and goings this year, Aldo, the new Dean at the Cathedral in João Pessoa, has made it clear that he wants me as his right hand man! 

On the publication/conference front, 1,000 copies of my preaching book come hot off the press next month, available in all good (Brazilian) Christian bookstores! When I can, I’m working on another book on the fatherhood of God, and have recently finished writing several entries for a 2011 daily Bible notes series. Last year, you may remember that I organised an international theological conference in Joao Pessoa. It went well and folks asked us to put on another one. Praise God that I’ve been able to get some top Brazilian pastors and teachers to come and speak at this year’s event. Sadly, because of our England visit I’ll miss the conference, but I’m leaving it in the capable hands of my colleagues here.      
PRAYER POINTS

For Tamara and Rebekah’s health, for Tamara in her new job, for the birth (27th. March) and the joys and challenges of parenthood!
For Marcus’ study, teaching and preaching commitments.
For preparations regarding our UK trip.
Thanks for all your faithful support. Every blessing,

Marcus and Tamara Throup. (Please see page 2 below).

